Hampton Conservation Commission
Minutes of 27 November, 2012
Regular Meeting

Meeting called to order by Chairman R. Thompson at 7:07 pm.

Also present were Deb Barton, Marcia Kilpatrick, Wayne Kilpatrick
and Bob Johnson. Absent were Penny Newbury, Linda Goeman and Ev
Hyde. Deb Barton was seated for Penny Newbury.

Additions to the agenda:
1. Town clean-up under new business.

Acceptance of October's minutes. None available; tabled.
Audience for citizens. None.

0ld Business:

1. Vadnais/Edwards property update. The application is going
through the process,

2. Loiselle town property. First Selectman A. Cahill was present
and provided the following: The town is working on the access
driveway, and has contacted the State DoT for entranceway guidance,
This effort is to make the property available for town people
to use soon.

3, Build-Out project presentation. Chairman Thompson said he has
heard many positive comments about the job the UConn students

did.

L4, Native plant of the month. Wild Holly (Winterberry). Female
plants have red berries. Birds love it!

New Business:

1. December regular meeting. It was decided to cancel the regular
meeting as it falls on the 25th. If a meeting hecomes necessary,
a special meeting could be called.

2. Town clean-up. Marcia Kilpatrick brought up the fact that past
First Selectman Charlie Halbach promoted the Adopt-A-Road idea
in the past to help keep Hampton's roads litter free. She will
contact some "young people'" who had presented this idea at a
BoS meeting this past summer,
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HEE November minutes...continued.

Communicatiens,

The Commission received a letter from Joshua's Tract requesting
attendance at one of our regularly scheduled meetings to
",..identify potential opportunities for collaboration" in
protecting land in the northeast corner of Connecticut,
Chaipman Thompson will contact them about coming te our
January or Fehruary 2013 meeting.

Audience fbr citizens.

First Selectman A. Cahill inquired about possible assistance from
HCC members in work on the Loiselle town property; boundary
location and markink, trail locationm, ete.

Meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm.

Respectfully submitted

Randy Thompson
Acting see¢retary



